

# MILBORNE ST ANDREW ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL - MEETING MINUTES



<b>Held on: 20/02/2019 at: 19:30hrs</b>		<b>Location: Milborne St Andrew Village Hall</b>
<b>Present:</b>	Cllr Joy Robinson (Chairman) Cllr Sarah Fox (Vice Chairman) Cllr Sue Cherry Cllr Richard Macnair Cllr Philip Smith	
<b>In attendance:</b>	Mr Colin Hampton (Parish Clerk) 6 members of the public	
<b>103</b>	<b><u>Apologies</u></b>  NDDC Cllrs E Parker, J Somper, Parish Cllrs K. Park, R. Stevens	
<b>104</b>	<b><u>Declarations of Interest</u></b>  None	
<b>105</b>	<b><u>Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held 16<sup>th</sup> January 2019</u></b>  <b>RESOLVED</b> that the Minutes of the meeting held 16 <sup>th</sup> January 2019 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.	
<b>106</b>	<b><u>Matters Arising</u></b>  The Chairman noted the response from NDDC planners to the complaints raised by the council and Neighbourhood Plan group regarding the planning committee's approval of the Huntley Down application.	
<b>107</b>	<b><u>County &amp; District Councillors' Reports</u></b>  None received	
<b>108</b>	<b><u>Parish Councillors' &amp; Representatives' Reports</u></b>  None.	
<b>109</b>	<b><u>Correspondence</u></b>  The Correspondence Report, a copy of which appears as Appendix A of the Minute Book, was noted.	
<b>110</b>	<b><u>Planning Application</u></b>  2/2018/1834/FUL - Land West of Springfield Dewlish Road Milborne St Andrew Dorset Proposal: Create new vehicular access to existing agricultural field. Location: Land West of Springfield, Dewlish Road, Milborne St Andrew, Dorset  <b>RESOLVED</b> that the Parish Council had no comment to make on this application.	

<b>111</b>	<p><b><u>S137 Grant Application from ArtsReach</u></b></p> <p>Members considered a grant application submitted by Sarah Ryan on behalf of ArtsReach, the county's rural touring arts charity that has been holding events in the village hall since 1996. A copy of the application appears as Appendix B of the Minute Book.</p> <p><b>RESOLVED</b> by 4 votes to 1 that a one-off grant of £100 be approved.</p>
<b>112</b>	<p><b><u>S137 Grant Application from the Village Hall Trustees</u></b></p> <p>An application submitted by Ed Frost on behalf of the Village Hall trustees for an increase in the grant made for grass cutting was discussed by members. A copy of the application appears as Appendix C of the Minute Book. An alternative suggestion that the council takes over responsibility for grounds maintenance instead of increasing the grant was also considered. It was agreed that before making a final decision more information would be required and Mr Frost will liaise with the Clerk to provide this. It was also agreed that in principle the council wanted to increase its assistance to the trustees in a manner yet to be finally decided.</p> <p><b>RESOLVED</b> in principle by 4 votes to 1 to assist further in maintaining the grounds outside of the Village Hall.</p>
<b>113</b>	<p><b><u>Keep Britain Tidy Campaign</u></b></p> <p>Attention was drawn to this years Keep Britain Tidy (KBT) campaign running from 22<sup>nd</sup> March to 23<sup>rd</sup> April. It was agreed to run a village litter pick during this period and that this activity should be registered with the KBT organisation.</p>
<b>114</b>	<p><b><u>Winterbourne Division Meeting 26<sup>th</sup> February</u></b></p> <p>DCC Cllr Hilary Cox is holding her final division meeting at Milton Abbas Reading Rooms, 7pm 26<sup>th</sup> February 2019. Guest speaker will be Mr Matt Prosser, the Chief Executive of the new Dorset Council.</p> <p>Cllr Sue Cherry and the Clerk will attend.</p>
<b>115</b>	<p><b><u>Round Table Meeting with Simon Hoare MP 1<sup>st</sup> March</u></b></p> <p>An invitation has been received to attend a round table meeting with Simon Hoare MP at The Crown Hotel, Blandford Forum, 3-5pm 1<sup>st</sup> March 2019.</p> <p>Cllr Sue Cherry and the Clerk will attend.</p>
<b>116</b>	<p><b><u>Cheque Schedule</u></b></p> <p>The Cheque Schedule for February was circulated, a copy of which appears as Appendix D of the Minute Book.</p> <p><b>RESOLVED</b> that the Cheque Schedule for November totalling £507.82 be approved and the cheques signed.</p>
	<p>The meeting closed at 20:40 hrs.</p> <p>Signed:</p> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>SIGNED ON ORIGINAL</b></p> <p>Cllr Joy Robinson Chairman of the Council</p> <p style="text-align: right;">Dated: 20<sup>th</sup> March 2019</p>

	<i>PUBLIC PARTICIPATION NOTES</i>	<i>Action</i>
	<i>The perennial problem of irresponsible dog owners not clearing up after their pets was raised again. Various suggestions were made as to how to raise awareness of the need to clear up dog mess were discussed. It was agreed that this should be an agenda item for the next meeting.</i>	<i>Clerk to add to the March agenda.</i>
	.	